
 

 

 
School Uniform 
 
All girls in Years 7 to 11 are expected to wear school uniform to and 
from school as well as during the school day.  
 
If girls attend Parents’ Evening, they must be either in full school 
uniform, including hair tied at the back of the head and school 
shoes, or wearing their own clothes. 
  
Outdoor clothing, such as coats and all scarves, should be left in 
lockers and may not be worn in the school buildings. 
  
Kilts/summer dresses must be worn at all times, including to and 
from school, at a length that covers the knee.  Footwear should be 
plain black only. 
  
Make-up, nail varnish and/or false nails are not permitted in school. 
If hair is longer than jaw-length, it should be tied at the back of the 
head for safety reasons and should be in a suitable style for school. 
It is not permitted to come to school with unnaturally coloured hair 
or extensions. Girls may wear one pair of plain stud earrings; no 
other jewellery is allowed.  Facial piercings are not permitted.    
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